CITY COUNCIL CITY OF PIEDMONT NOVEMBER 2, 2021 6:11 pm

The City Council of the City of Piedmont met in regular session at the time and on the date above. Present were Mayor Baker, Council Members Richard Williams, Jubal Feazell, Caleb Pope, Greg South, David Ivey, and Terry Kiser.

Following the invocation given by Jubal Feazell and the pledge of allegiance to the flag by Mayor Baker, the minutes were presented for consideration. Terry Kiser made the motion that the minutes be approved as presented. Caleb Pope seconded the motion and the minutes carried unanimously.

The bills totaling \$199,142.59 were then presented for consideration for payment. Jubal Feazell made the motion that the bills be approved as presented. Richard Williams seconded the motion and the bills were approved for payment.

The next order of business was Resolution 2021-33 which was vehicle surplus for the police department. Greg South made the motion to approve Resolution 2021-33. Terry Kiser seconded the motion and the motion carried unanimously.

The next item on the agenda was the City Clerk Appointment. Richard Williams made the motion to make Interim City Clerk Carl Hinton as permanent City Clerk. Terry Kiser seconded the motion and Carl Hinton was appointed City Clerk unanimously.

The Mayor asked the Council to submit names for vacant Board appointments at the next Council Meeting.

Terry Batey spoke during visitor comments. He applauded the Mayor and Council for their support of the Fall Festival. He said we had a great turnout even with the bad weather. He hopes next year will be even bigger. He wanted to thank all the volunteers that helped with it. The Christmas Festival and Parade will be on December 11.

In Council Reports John Lawrence was absent.

Richard Williams had no report.

Jubal Feazell had no report.

Caleb Pope wanted to thank the Arts and Entertainment Committee for their hard work in the Fall Festival. He also wanted to thank the Council for participating,

Greg South wanted to also thank the Arts and Entertainment Committee for the Fall Festival. He also wanted to thank the Police department for traffic control Saturday night.

David Ivey wanted to thank the Art and Entertainment Committee for the great job they did. He also wants to get with Ben to make some changes to the electronic work orders. He would like to see the status of them.

Terry Kiser had no report.

In the Mayor's Comments the Mayor wanted to echo the Council on congratulating the Arts and Entertainment Committee on a job well done with the Fall Festival. The Mayor wanted to thank Carl Hinton for his hard work in becoming the permanent City Clerk. He also is hearing a lot from the citizens of Piedmont about the progress of the downtown. In closing he told everyone to that the Piedmont Bulldogs would be playing in Sylvania on Friday night for the first round of the playoffs. Go Dawgs!

With no other business to come before the Council, Terry Kiser made the motion that the meeting be adjourned. David Ivey seconded the motion and the meeting adjourned at 6:39 pm.